BAMPTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON JULY 18th 2017

Present

Mr Carruthers (in the chair), Mr Bruin, Mr Hughes, Mr Dyke, Mr Jones

Mr Slee (EDC), Mr MacInnes (LDNPA rep.), 

Mrs Drinkwater (Clerk)

4 parishioners.

105.1 Apologies for absence.
Mrs Buss – work commitment.

105.2 Declarations of interest in agenda items.

 105.11a)  Mr Carruthers’ wife employed at the business concerned. He signed the declarations book.

105.3 Minutes of meetings held on May 23rd.
Having been circulated the minutes were taken as read. They were confirmed as a correct record and signed as such by Mr Carruthers.

105.4 Co-option

In the absence of the candidate for co-option it was deferred to a later meeting.

105.5 Public comments and concerns.
None were raised.

105.6 EDC, CCC and LDNPA reports.
EDC – Mr Slee reported that the service level agreement with CALC had been renewed and communications regarding discretionary services had begun. On footway lighting EDC would upgrade lights that PCs wanted to adopt before adoption.

LDNPA -  Mr MacInnes reported that the World Heritage Site status for the Lake District had been approved. This was generally good for the area but could cause problems if it led to increased numbers of tourists. An extension to the car park at Lowther Castle had been approved with a commitment to the encouragement of sustainable transport including the possibility of a bus service between Lowther and the wider Lakes.

CCC – Mr Hughes reported that the road resurfacing at Bomby had been completed. There was a shortfall in funding for schools, especially rural ones and bus services were still under threat of withdrawal if use continued to fall. People should be encouraged to use buses where they were still in service.
105.7 Finance.
Current account at 1/6/17   8571.24

                            30/6/17   8438.64

Business reserve at 1/6/17 1001.91

                             30/6/17  1001.92

All cheques issued at last meeting cleared.

Accounts outstanding;-  C Cant – website  (2016)    200.00

(2017) 200.00
400.00
Payments were authorised and cheques signed by Mr Bruin and Mr Hughes.

After clearance current account   8038.64

b) Mandate.

New mandate forms were given to Mr Dyke and Mr Jones.

It was resolved that the authorised signatories for the council’s accounts be changed in accordance with sections 5 and 6 of the relevant NatWest form and the current mandate will continue as amended.
Mr MacInnes left the meeting.

105.8 Protocol for dealing with sensitive/controversial issues.

Mr Carruthers had taken advice on how to deal with issues at short notice – immediate public meeting with the correct notices.

It was agreed that special meetings should be convened when necessary and ‘issues’ should be discussed in public rather than through private letters and e-mails between councillors.

105.9 Reappointment of school trustees.
Mr Eccles had reminded the council that the term of office for council appointees to the school trustee body was about to expire and that the current trustees were willing to continue.

It was agreed that Mr David Cooke and Ms Phillipa Cullen should be reappointed.

105.10 Dedicated e-mail address for council use.
Nothing done as yet as Mr Dyke had not spoken to Mr Cant.

105.11 Bampton Grange bus shelter.
 Mr Carruthers had asked Mrs Buss to take over the project from Mr Dyke who had photographed some shelters in other villages and done some pre-application work.

105.12 Updates.

a) Phone box at Grange.

Its very poor condition had been reported to BT but nothing had been done to rectify it.

b) Notice boards.

Mr Carruthers had asked John Jackson (Tirril) to look at the board at the Memorial Hall but had not yet received a quote.

The new board for the church gate had not yet been erected.

c) Signpost at Knipe.

Mr Hall, parishioner, reported on the site meeting held with Mr Banks (CCC Highways). The newly restored fingerpost will remain as it is but new signage will indicate that the gated road leads to Askham as well as Whale and the straight ahead road is a dead end at Low Knipe. A dotted line will mark the junction. All work is in the current year’s programme.

d) Green waste skip – clearance of rubbish.

It was agreed that the council would jointly fund with the Hall Committee someone to clear the rubbish left by the skip.

Following a suggestion that extra skips should be provided by the council  with a consequent rise in the precept it was agreed that this should be mentioned in the newsletter asking for comments from parishioners.

There was some discussion on the use of the other rubbish skips for commercial recycling of cardboard.

Mr Bruin would bring up the question of CCTV at the Hall Committee meeting.

e) Community asset registration.

The application had been refused by EDC but it was reported that the process would be continued by private individuals.

f) Millennium footpath extension.

Mr Dyke reported that the designation of the footpath was nearly complete although the Rights of Way officers at LDNPA saw a difficulty over the proximity of the path to the riverbank SSSI. Natural England was to the consulted.

g) Memorial tree.

Mr Hall thanked the council for the tree planted in memory of Mrs Liz Hall on Bomby Green.

105.13 Planning.
Approval;- 7/2017/3030 1 Wheat Close. External wooden staircase to gable end of outbuilding.

New application;- 7/2017/3074 Littlewater Farm. Cattle housing building.

Councillors had no objections.

105.14 Councillors’ concerns.

 Mr Carruthers had contacted Highways about potholes around the village.

Work had been done on the Swing Bridge and it was now considered to be safe.

He also reported that Shap parish was having a feasibility study done to consider a hydro electricity scheme. Shap PC was planning to build a skate park and might need support from neighbouring parishes for the application.

Mr Slee left the meeting.

It was reported that broadband speeds were still not good and Burnbanks had yet to be connected.

Mr Jones spoke about a welcome pack for visitors and newcomers that had been suggested by the PCC, originally for new members of the church congregation. It was agreed that this could be a joint PCC and PC project – referred to the next meeting for discussion.

Glass had not yet been removed from the stream at Widewath.

The extension of the 30mph speed limit had been requested by the Clerk but there had been no response. She would pursue the matter with Highways.

105.15 Items for the next agenda.

Welcome pack.

Commons course report.

Risk management and register of assets.

105.16 Date of next meeting.
Tuesday September 19th.

There being no further business the meeting was declared closed at 8.40pm.  
